

K.P.C PUBLIC SCHOOL, KHARGHAR ASSESSMENT IV - 2023-24

GRADE:VI SUBJECT: ENGLISH

MARKS :100 TIME: 3HRS

Q1A) Read the passage given:

We must do all we can to stop conflicts and civil war. Most conflicts happen in poor countries, especially which are badly governed or where power and wealth are not distributed fairly between different tribal or religious groups. So the best way to check fighting is to make a political arrangement in which all groups have their representatives. The need is to ensure human rights and economic development of all. The next fundamental freedom is one that is not mentioned in the UN charter. In 1945, the leaders could not imagine that such a situation would arise. That is the freedom of future generations to live on this planet. Even now many of us have not understood its importance. We are using up the limited resources for our present use. We are over using and even wasting them. We are, in fact, robbing our children of their right to live. We must preserve our forests, fisheries and wildlife. All of these are collapsing because of our own habit of consuming or destroying them.

Answer the following questions

- 1. Why do most conflicts happen in poor countries?
- 2. What is the best way to check conflicts?
- 3. What is meant by 'the freedom of future generations to live'?
- 4. How are we robbing our children of their basic right?
- 5. What must we preserve for our children?
- 6. Find words from the passage that mean the same as
- (a) fighting
- (b) keep safely
- 7. We must do all we can to stop conflicts and civil_war.(Fill in the blank)
- 8. Explain the paragraph 2 to 3lines.
- 9. Give antonym of: Conflict.

Q1B)Read the poem given:

There's a lot of joy in living, If we face life with a smile. Take time to do some kindness, And go to the second mile. For the greatest joy is giving, And it all comes back to you When you add a little sunshine To all you say and do. Before the day has ended Try to do some worthwhile thing, Help to ease another's burden And make a sad heart sing. You will find each new tomorrow Will be happy from the start If you only will remember, Keep a smile within your heart!

10

Section A: Reading skills

20M 10

Answer the following questions

- 1) How will you find a new tomorrow in life?
- Why did the poet say that the greatest joy is giving? remember sorrow
- 3) Write about things which we should do to be happy.
- 4) The moral of the poem is
- 5) Write two Rhyming word from the poem
- 6) What is the poem explaning?

Section B: Writing skills and Grammar

Q2A) Attempt any 3

- 1. Write an application to the Principal of your school for fee concession.
- 2. A Day that I can't forget .(Write a Paragraph on the following topic
- 3. One day cricket match(Write a Paragraph on the following topic)
- 4. Held in fear-love of education-enforce discipline- will be different dear to students-give them chance to show-talent-be friend philosopher and guide.

5.Holi celebrated in my colony(Write a Paragraph on the following topic)

Q2 B) Do as directed

1.Read the statements given below and tick the correct option:

- 1. Identify the tense and tick the correct option
- 2. Ram and he were present(Fill in the blanks with suitable pronoun)
- 3. Identify the speech and correct option
- 4. Choose the correct option
- a. The teacher asked the students
- 5. Ram is as old as him (Fill in the blanks with correct pronoun)
- 6. Have you seen his pen anywhere ? (Insert there is, her, its or their in the blank space.)
- 7 Is your father now better (well) Supply the proper Adjective given in the bracket)
- 8. Identify the degree of comparison
- a. This is the tallest building
- 9.Identify the type of pronoun:
- 1. Martha likes to do her work herself
- 10.Fill in the missing word:
- They have done the work
- 11. They passed the later proposal.(.Supply the correct form of the Adjective)
- 12. You keep your word.(Fill in the blank with will/shall/would or should)
- 13. Mr and Mrs Sharma stayed at the seaside for a week.(Supply the correct preposition)
- 14 a. He is the richest man of our city (rich) 1
 - b. Sheela is older two years _Radha(old) (Supply the correct form of Adjective given in the sentence)

Section C: Literature

Q3A) Read the passage given:

Though the house and grounds belonged to my grandparents, the magnificent old banyan tree was mine-chiefly because Grandfather, at sixty-five, could no longer climb it.

Its spreading branches, which hung to the ground and took root again, forming a number of twisting passages, gave me endless pleasure. Among them were squirrels and snails and butterflies. The tree was older than the house, older than Grandfather, as old as Dehra Dun itself. I could hide myself in its branches, behind thick green leaves, and spy on the world below.

15

50M

10

30M

15

My first friend was a small grey squirrel. Arching his back and sniffing into the air, he seemed at first to resent my invasion of his privacy. But when he found that I did not arm myself with catapult or air gun, he became friendly, and when I started bringing him pieces of cake and biscuit he grew quite bold and was soon taking morsels from hand. Before long, he was delving into my pockets and helping himself to whatever he could find.

Answer the following questions

1. The speaker of the passage is a /an2. Who is the speaker of the Banyan tree?3. The speaker 's Grandfather was at that time4. The verb form of 'magnificent is5. What was the age of Grandfather?6. Its spreading branches ,which hung to the ground. (Underline the verb)7. What did the first friend has?8. What have you understood from the paragraph?

Q3B) Read the poem given:

When at four in the afternoon I come back from the school, I can see through the gate of that house the gardener digging the ground. He does what he likes with his spade, he soils has clothes with dust, nobody takes him to task, if he gets baked in the sun or gets wet I wish I where a gardener digging away Just as it gets dark in the evening and my my mother sends me to bed, I can see through my open window the watchman walking up and down.

Answer the following questions

1. The author of this passage is

2. The speaker loves the gardener's

3. The one who is taken to task for getting 1 baked in the sun is

4.Who is the gardener's tool?5.The noun form of 'see' is'

6. What does the speaker wants to become?

7. The word' dark 'is'

8. Who is the speaker?

9. Give one word for watchman?

Q3C) Answer in short (50 to 80 words)

- 1. What is the most obvious advantage of sleep?
- 2. What is sleep? What does it do to us?
- 3. What did the crocodile tell the monkey midstream?
- 4. Why did Tansen's enemies want him to sing the Raga?

Q3D) Long Answer (80 to 150 words)

1.Why are dreams important?

- 2. What did the specialist prescribe in addition to medicine?
- 3. Why do you think she did not show any sign of improvement?

10

4 .How did Saeeda's mother and the others react to the specialist's advice?

5. How do we know that Akbar was fond of Tansen? Give two reasons.

i) What steps did he take to save himself?

ii) Did his plan work? How?

Q3E) Imaginative and critical thinking

1. Who would you recommend to a patient in your neighborhood-the physicians contacted first or the specialist contacted next)? Give reasons for your choice.

2. Grandmothers and mothers sing nice little songs while rocking little ones to sleep. Such a song is called a lullaby. Do you remember a lullaby in your own language? Tell the class in English what lullaby says.